
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Monthly Meetings:  1st Thursdays @ 7 p.m., Highland Christian Church, 1500 Forest Hills Blvd, Bella Vista 

Club Call:  N5BVA     ƞ     Repeater: 147.255 +offset, pl 162.2     ƞ     Website: www.bellavistaradioclub.org 
 

WEEKLY NETS:  

3820 kHz Roundtable  -  Sundays @ 4 pm  

147.255 Repeater Net -  Wednesdays @ 8 pm  

Wide Area Net -  Wednesdays @ 9 pm on the N5 UFO NWA Linked Repeater System  

 THE MAGIC MAG-LOOP ANTENNA û MAY MEETING

BVRC MEMBER SPOTLIGHT û W5HB

QUICK START TECH CLASS

BVRC HF MOBILE DISPLAY 

FIELD DAY MEMORIES 

 

http://www.bellavistaradioclub.org/
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Glenn Kilpatrick ï WB5L         
 

         

Chri s Deibler ï KG5SZQ         

                            

Wayne Patton ï K5U NX     

         

Marc Whittlesey ï WØKYZ  

             

Steve Werner ï K5SAW    
   

Fred Lemley ï K5QBX  

 

 

            
Ron Evans ï K5XK  
 

Chuck Healy ï WØCEH  

Lorrie Healy ï N1RNI         
    

Gregg Doty ï KF5ZIM  
                     

  
Glenn Kilpatrick ï WB5L        
           

Chris Diebler ï KG5SZQ  
 

  
Sheila Katz    
 

Don Banta ï K5DB    

   
 

Thursd Ay - ,JUNE 6,, 2019 - -7 PM 
Highland Christian Church 

1500 Forest Hills Blvd. 
Bella Vista ,, AR 

 
 

DX 101 

Bill Kennamer · K5FUV from Fayetteville, will be our 
featured speaker for the June meeting.  Bill³s topic 
will be ´DX 101µ · contacting DX stations all over 
the globe and how to do it.  If you³re new to HF or 
plan on getting on HF in the future, this program is 
for you!  Veteran ops will also enjoy Bill³s 
presentation.  Coffee and snacks will be on hand as 
always.  We look forward to this excellent program 
and hope you do too¦¦.C U THEN!!! 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Jay Bromley ï W5JAY gave BVRC members a splendid presentation on a topic not discussed that often 
among radio amateurs ï the magnetic loop antenna.  Jay lives in Springdale, and is also one of our relatively 
new BVRC members.  Jay  brought along a mag  loop antenna that  he constructed to explain the different 
parts and characteristics of this antenna. 

Jay told the meeting attendees, ñThe most important item in your ham shack is your antenna.  The most 
important item in your ham radio experience is your Elmer.ò  Jay has had many excellent Elmers in his ham 
radio experience and is also a great Elmer himself. 
 
Jay explained that magnetic loop antennas are good for HOA neighborhoods, do not take-up much space, 
and drastically reduce the amount of band noise. 
 
Jay also brought along devices that can be used to erect dipole antennas including a super-duper slingshot 
and a huge pneumatic antenna launcher.  He then compared a mag-loop with a dipole antenna ï dipoles 
need support (mast, tower, trees, pole, etc.), and are generally not HOA friendly.  To be a decent performing 
antenna, a dipole must be at least ¼ wavelength long. 
 
In contrast,  a magnetic loop can be just as effective as a 20-meter beam at 30 feet.  A  full-size  20-meter 
dipole would be 66 feet long, whereas a mag-loop is only 6 feet. 
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Jay also shared that commercial mag-loop antennas are quite 
pricey, and that building your own homebrew mag-loop will save 
you lots of money.  Commercial magnetic loop antennas 
generally run between $400 ï 500.  
 
Jay also stated that a mag-loop can also be used as a receive 
only antenna.  They work exceptionally well in this area as they 
reduce band noise considerably, making it easier to copy weak 
stations. 
 
Jay, a great presentation and we thank you very much.  We are 
pleased and proud to have you and your lovely XYL Kathy ï 
WQ5T in the BVRC family!!! 

BVRC President Glenn ï WB5L  
presents Jay Bromley ï W5JAY  
the Certificate of Appreciation  
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Glenn ð WB5L  

Well, here it is June already, and what do we think about this time of year the most?  Field Day, naturally!  
 
I remember my first Field Day, all down through the years to the last.  Each one has been an experience 
that I would never forget.  On the first Field day I attended, it was just a bunch of kids getting together to 
party all night long!   We had some old-timers who really pulled us all together, and we made some 
surprising contacts.  I learned a lot and discovered some new aspects of the hobby.   The last one I 
attended, we had well over 50 in attendance!  We had friends from all segments of the hobby.  The 
technology has changed, but spirit of Ham Radio lives on! 
 
 
When I think about Field Day, I can think of four areas of interest: mentoring and learning, discovering, 
service to the community, and FUN!  I put mentoring and learning together, because if you endeavor to 
teach, youôre inevitably going to learn something.  A good mentor will listen to understand his mentees. 
There is always the new ham at Field Day.  The 1st time that these new hams get to see all the parts of 
ham radio come together for a purpose is usually at a Field Day operation.  And what a purpose it is, to 
practice communications and skills for emergencies, and reach out to the community in a yearly open house 
style event.  We often discover more about antennas, propagation, station setup, operating modes and 
skills, and most importantly about each other.  As the public stops by to see what we are all about, they 
learn that we really can provide a valuable service to the community in times of need.  Often, we gain a few 
newer amateur radio friends as a result of Field Day.  And we do all this in a family friendly fun type 
atmosphere.  I look forward to seeing you there! 
 
 
At our next club meeting on June 6th, following Bill Kennamer-K5FUVôs presentation, ñDX-101ò, we will 
have a short meeting.  Since the July 4th meeting falls on a national holiday, we will need to move to another 
date.  After a successful Arkansas QSO Party event, in which we handed out over 460 contacts  from the 
club call N5BVA, we should have more 25th anniversary events coming up.  Details to follow so stay tuned! 
And as always, YOU make this club the most popular in the region.  On behalf of all the officers of the Bella 
Vista Radio Club, THANK YOU for all your support!  
 

                                                                                                                                73 ï Glenn Kilpatrick, WB5L 
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